Tom Fayram, President Lisa Palmer, Vice President Julie Kennedy, Secretary Mike Arme, Director Brian O'Neill, Director



Dear Los Olivos Residents and Friends,

"What are they up to?" no doubt you've been wondering. We're writing to give you an update and to ask you to opt in for future email updates if you'd like to receive them. https://mailchi.mp/27b7cf6c332a/losolivoscsd_opt-in_newsandupdates

Since the January 30 election where voters approved formation of the Los Olivos CSD by 73.4%, we've been diligently moving forward with CSD formation activities. After the election, the County had to certify the election results and then LAFCO had to approve the district formation which took us to mid-April. We held our first board meeting May 24th.

From late May to early September we:

- Adopted our first district budget (Attached)
- Hired part-time interim General Manager Doug Pike (See Resume Attached)
- Set up our district website <u>LosOlivosCSD.com</u>
- Authorized the County Treasurer/Tax Collector to assist with accounting and check disbursement
- Hired legal counsel G. Ross Trindle, III
- Obtained required district and director insurance
- Joined the California Special Districts Association
- Finance Committee is organized and running
- All Board Members and contract employees are assigned to California compliance training in Ethics (Brown Act) and Harassment Training
- We have over 80 subscribers to our current e-mail list, and are seeking to add everyone who wants to
 opt-in
- Have developed a Draft Action Plan and Master Schedule for moving forward. Contact IGM Doug Pike
 for a copy of this Plan, which addresses district goals, treatment option research and study schedules,
 budget and financing options, and public engagement.

Now that we have these organizational activities complete, we are moving forward with the district's primary charge to find a cost-effective solution to our wastewater challenges.

Public Board Meetings are held the 2nd Wednesday of Every Month Los Olivos School, Room 602 2540 Alamo Pintado Road, Los Olivos Thank you to Los Olivos School for allowing us to use their facilities.

Opt in for For Future Email Updates

You received this email because you live in the district or because you have previously expressed interest in the district formation efforts. To receive future email updates, please be sure to opt in here https://mailchi.mp/27b7cf6c332a/losolivoscsd opt-in newsandupdates

Contact the District

Interim Part-Time General Manager Doug Pike

Email losolivoscsd@gmail.com